REGIONAL CONFERENCE ON MIGRATION (RCM)

REGIONAL CONSULTATION GROUP ON MIGRATION (RCGM)

REPORT OF THE MEETING OF THE LIAISON OFFICER NETWORK 

FOR CONSULAR PROTECTION 

San José, Costa Rica
December 18, 2013
The Liaison Officer Network for Consular Protection held its ordinary meeting on November 18, 2013 in San Jose, Costa Rica, prior to the meeting of the Regional Consultation Group on Migration (RCGM) and with participation of representatives from the following countries: Canada, Costa Rica, Dominican Republic, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua and the United States of America. 

The Network submits its report for consideration to the Regional Consultation Group on Migration (RCGM), as follows: 

1. To thank the governments of Canada, Costa Rica, the Dominican Republic, Guatemala, Honduras, Mexico, Nicaragua and the United States of America for their reports on advances relating to consular protection.
2. On the Memorandum of Understanding for the Establishment of the Consular Protection and Humanitarian Assistance Network of Central America and the Dominican Republic in Mexico, take note that this document is in the process of approval by the governments of Costa Rica and Honduras.

3. To raise the “Guide for Secretariats and Ministries of Foreign Affairs of Central America and Mexico to Address Trafficking in Persons” to the Regional Consultation Group on Migration (RCGM) for them to recommend its eventual approval to the Vice-Ministers. 
4. To thank Honduras for its presentation on the outcomes of the Workshop for Capacity Building of Consular Authorities in Protecting Labor Rights of Migrant Workers, held in Tegucigalpa, November 5-6, 2013. Also, thank Canada and IOM for their support to hold this workshop.
To take note of IOM’s recommendation in order to include the guidelines related to labor migration in the national consular structures.
5. To thank the Regional Network of Civil Society Organizations for Migration (RNCOM) for its presentation on the advances and challenges in the region relating to consular protection and welcome the strengthening of the dialogue between the RCM countries and the RNCOM.

6. To thank the representatives from Mexico and Canada for their presentation on the outcomes from the First Meeting on Contemporary Consular Practice: Trends and Challenges, held at Wilton Park, United Kingdom, September 3-5, 2013.
To take note on the topics discussed in this meeting, especially the exchange of best practices, training and cooperation between countries.

7. To thank the International Committee of the Red Cross (ICRC) for their presentation on the Individual Assistance to Migrants during the last year. To take note of the report and the statistics presented on the outreach of this assistance. 

8. To take note of Costa Rica´s proposal for an eventual agreement on consular protection of human rights of migrants in RCM Member Countries. Costa Rica will share, by means of the Technical Secretariat, a preliminary concept paper for analysis, which will be assessed during the next meeting of the Liaison Officers Network for Consular Protection in Nicaragua in 2014.
